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As you will be aware, there has been a signifciant focus on testing for COVID-19 over the 
last number of weeks. The purpose of this letter is to advise you that the Expert Advisory 
Group on Testing has recommended a number of additional changes to testing for COVID-
19 in care homes and in hospitals. These important changes are set out as follows: 

Testing in Care Homes 

From today, 24 April 2020, for all new outbreaks in care homes (nursing and 
residential), all residents and staff should be tested for COVID-19 as part of the 
initial risk assessment of each outbreak. I would ask all HSC Trusts to assist care 
homes in their respective areas with immediate implementation of this testing. Care 
home staff are likely to need support to undertake the necessary swabbing, and to 
ensure the correct information is collected about each resident and staff member 
tested. It is essential that the name of the home is clearly marked on all 
documentation relating to the outbreak, in particular on all forms accompanying 
swabs submitted for testing. Laboratory services will need to have clear 
arrangements in place for identification and recording of outbreaks in care homes. 
This should include consideration of 2D barcodes on specimens collected from care 
homes. It is essential that all tests processed, whether for residents or staff, can be 
clearly identified as connected to the relevant care home. 

In advance of discharge from hospital to a care home each patient must be tested 
for COVID-19, ideally this test will be undertaken 48 hours prior to the patient's 
discharge to their identified care home. This testing requirement must not hold 
up a timely discharge. The information from the test result, together with any 
supporting care information, must be communicated and transferred to the relevant 
care home. Some care providers will be able to accommodate individuals with a 
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